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MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING 

Held 16th January 2018 at 8.30pm 
Reading of the deliberations.  

Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting. 

The municipal council authorised the Maire to liquidate and mandate the investment expenses for 

2018, limited to a quarter of the value of the 2017 budget.  

The municipal council unanimously adopted the new statutes of the community of communes and 

validated the outline plan for the mutualisation of the community.  

Following a request from the Headmistress of Vayres school for a contribution towards the 

school trip in March to the lake at Saint Pardoux, the municipal council will offer a grant of 100 

€. This grant is set according to the number of children from the commune who will be taking 

part in this trip.  

The departmental council has agreed the requested grants for 2018 ie. for the refurbishment of the 

préau 30 % of 58 700 € and for the repair of the church bell 40 % of 17 500 €.  

For the planned purchase and installation of a pellet burning central heating boiler in the new 

préau, grants will be requested in the form of an FSIL (Funds for the  Support of a Local 

Investment), from the departmental council, the government and ADEME.  

For the future fête de l’huître in 2019, the possibility exists to create a temporary civic service 

post financed in large part by the state. A dossier will be drawn up and presented in September.  

On the subject of the projects for 2018, the council has decided to restore the church bell, to 

renovate the préau in order to install a pellet burning central heating boiler, to renovate the 

ground floor apartment of the Presbytery, to purchase an oven for the village hall and a leaf 

blower for the commune technicians, to launch a hydro-geological study for an enlargement of 

the cemetery and to replace the safety railings on the church wall.  

The municipal council agreed to engage the Hôtel de France to provide the lunch for the Senior 

citizens on 18th February and selected the menu.  

The Maire presented the new household refuse charges for 2018. Meetings will be organised to 

inform the population of the proposed changes.  

Chéronnac, 18 January 2018.  

The Maire 

 


